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                             THE EXALTATION OF THE HOLY CROSS 

 

Pray for the happy repose of the soul of John Tiernan, Kiltyfea, Cloone whose funeral Mass 

took place in Cloone on Monday last. 

 

Cloone:  Sat. 13/9/’14.            8.00 pm.   Bernie Canning, Cornagher & DM Canning & 

                                                                   McGovern Families.   

Cloone:  Sun. 14/9/’14.         10.00 am.    Pro Popula. 

Aughavas:  Sun. 14/9/’14.    11.30 am.    Kevin, Molly & Pee McKiernan, Killafee.   

                                                                   Patrick Foy, Meiltron.   

Cloone:  Mon. 15/9/’14.        10.00 am. 

Aughavas: Tues. 16/9/’14.    10.00 am. 

Cloone: Wed. 17/9/’14.         10.00 am. 

Aughavas: Fri. 19/9/’14.        8.00 pm.    Mary McNamara, Carrickavoher.  M.M. 

Cloone:  Sat. 20/9/’14.           8.00 pm.     Patsy O’Higgins, Cloone Village. 

Cloone:  Sun. 21/9/’14.         10.00 am.    Alick & Roseanne McCabe, Rocullion & 

                                                                   Margaret McCabe, Rocullion and Texas 

Aughavas: Sun. 21/9/’14.     11.30 am.    John & Margaret Earley, Carrickavoher.  

                                                                   Mary Anne Brady, Gurteen. 

 

 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament:                             
              Aughavas:    Monday 7 pm to 8 pm.           

              Cloone:         Tuesday 8pm to 9pm. 

   

 

FR. PETER TIERNAN:  We welcome our new Parish Priest, Fr. Peter Tiernan, on his first 

weekend in the parishes of Cloone and Aughavas. He comes to us after 15 years in Carrick-

edmond, where he has been replaced by Fr. Charlie Healy.  We wish Fr. Peter many years of 

good health and happiness in his new appointment.  We assure him that he will have the 

prayers, support and encouragement of the people of our parishes.  © 

 

FR. SAM HOLMES: We send best wishes to Fr. Sam at this difficult time.  We know how 

hard it has been for him to come to the decision to retire as our Parish Priest. We thank him 

for his service over the last six years, and we will continue to pray for his recovery.  Please 

God, he will be able to come back to visit the two parishes in the near future. He has been 

close to our hearts during the last ten months.  © 

 

FR. COURTNEY/ FR. MURRAY:  Thanks to Fr. Willie and Fr. Tom for taking such good 

care of the spiritual needs of our communities since late October last year. We appreciate their 

contribution to the life of our parishes during that time. A particular note of thanks to Fr. 

Courtney for his regular visits to the housebound, and for his determination to maintain the 

weekday Masses. Also to Fr. Murray for showing great loyalty to our parishes despite busy 

commitments in Longford and at the Diocesan Office.  © 

 

Used Clothing:   There will be a used clothing collection in aid of Fatima NS, Cloone on 

Tuesday 23rd September.  All support greatly appreciated. 

 

Defibrillator Training:    Anyone interested in Defibrillator Training for the Cloone Area 

please contact 086 8869053 and leave your name. 

 

Aughavas/Cloone Active Age:  Our next outing is to Donegal on the 23rd, 24th and 25th 

September, consisting of 3 nights B&B and evening meal and returning on Thursday 25th.  To 

finalise payments & arrangements,  a meeting will take place in Cloone Community  Centre 

on Tuesday 16th of September at 9 pm.   All those intending to travel are asked to attend. 

 

Coffee Evening/Morning in aid of North West Hospice will be held in Cloone Community 

Centre on Saturday 20th and Sunday 21st September after Mass.  Please come and enjoy a 

cup of coffee.  All welcome. 

 

Coffee Morning: A coffee morning will be held on this Sunday morning 14th September 

directly after mass in the Parochial House Aughavas. Please come along, everyone welcome. 

 

Aughavas ICA: Congratulations to Josie Kenny, Aughavas who won the Best Dressed Lady 

at the annual ICA Garden Party at An Grianan, Co Louth. Next guild meeting to take place on 

Wednesday October 1st in the community centre Aughavas at 8.00pm. 

 

Art Class:  Art classes using Acrylics will commence in Aughavas community centre on 

Wednesday mornings for 10 weeks starting from the 1st October at 10.30am.   Josie Kenny 

will teach the class, everyone welcome. 

 

The Irish Heart Foundation is seeking nominations for the 5th Annual “Life after Stroke” 

Awards.   These awards celebrate the exceptional determination and courage of Stroke      

Survivors and their Carers.   If you know someone who has been affected by stroke please 

nominate them at www.stroke.ie or call Emma-Jane Morrissey on 01 6685001.  Closing date 

for entries is 19th September. 

“North West Hospice is sincerely grateful to everyone who supported the recent Céilí night 

in Cloone Community Centre in aid of North West Hospice.   The event raised a brilliant 

€1,500 for North West Hospice which will go directly towards the provision of specialist  

palliative care services in our community. We would like to thank Peter O’Donnell and all the 

organisers as well as all those that attended and made the night the success it was”. 

 

Offertory Collection:      Aughavas € 580.00;                    Cloone € 520.00. 


